TOWN OF WEBB LAKE

Burnett County, Wisconsin

31000 Namekagon Trail

Webb Lake, WI 54830

August 6, 2016 – 8:00 A.M.

Webb Lake Town Hall

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Steve Austin with approximately 22 people in attendance.
Steve Austin stated the meeting was regarding signage of lakes that were very high this year due to excessive rain fall.  The three main lakes affected by this is DesMoines, Long and Nicaboyne.  Greg stated he thought Lily Lake was also high and was creating a problem.

At our regular board meeting on Monday, August 1st, it was requested by some of the people on these lakes to post “No-Wake” signs.  

The board opened to meeting up to public comments to see what the consensus was of the people present.  Some of the responses were as follows:

· The main problem is erosion

· Weed growth is a problem due to water quality.  Some septics are leaking into the lakes as buildings are too close to the lake shore.
· The lakes rise and recede and you can’t control Mother Nature.
· It’s not unusual to close lakes temporarily due to high water.

John Kielkucki stated the DNR is coming on Wednesday to review the water problem in our area and he will mention these areas of concern to them.

Steve Austin stated he felt posting signs at the landings and reminding people to obey the “no-wake” law already in effect and to stay 200’ from the shoreline with water craft would be what is needed at the moment.  The board agreed as there is only a short time left of summer.

Greg Main made a motion to adjourn at 8:22 A.M. and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Gail Keup, Clerk

Town of Webb Lake  

